April 10, 2024

RECEIVED

APR 17 2024

CITY OF TENINO

City Council City of Tenino 149 Hodgden St Tenino WA 98589

Greetings:

My name is Dick Griffin, President of the T-9-O Quarrymen Car Club in Tenino. For many years, we have rented the Quarry House for our monthly meetings, plus one Sunday in December for our annual Christmas dinner.

I have been working with Jessica Bush to set up our use schedule for the remainder of 2024, and she advised me that we may not be able to use the Quarry House at the non-profit rental rate for our Christmas dinner this year on December 8th due to it being on a weekend. Her recommendation was to write the City Council and request that the non-profit rental rate be extended to our organization due to its long-standing charitable contributions to numerous organizations within the City of Tenino, including the Tenino Food Bank, the Boys and Girls Club and the Tenino Historical Society.

We ask y9our consideration of this request and look forward to hearing from you in the near future so we can secure the date on our Club calendar.

Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this request. You may contact me with your decision by mail, email, or a phone call.

Very truly yours.

President,

T-8-O Quarrymen Car Oluk

PO Box 342

Tenino WA 98589

29roadster@gmail.com

503.887.8921